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Related Previous Planning Letters: PL-358

It has come to NANPA’s attention that some carriers and owners of PBX equipment may not
recognize the new 575 NPA resulting from the split of the 505 NPA in New Mexico. The new
NPA was introduced on October 7,2007 and will become mandatory on October 5,2008.

Please take steps to ensure that the 575 NPA is recognized throughout your network.

Details of the split may be found in PL-358 issued December 21,2006. Current central office
code assignment information may be found at the NANPA website at www.nanpa.com and
the latest information regarding routing to the new area code can be found in Telcordia’s
Local Exchange Routing Guide (LERG) or the NXX Activity Guide (NNAG). Information in
the LERG and NNAG is available from Telcordia Routing Administration (TRA) group (732-
699-6700).

Network Testing

All international and domestic carriers should ensure that the new 575 NPA has been
activated throughout their networks. The test numbers to verify the routing to the new NPA
will be in service through November 8, 2008. The test numbers to verify the routing to the
575 NPA are: 575-600-1234, 575-580-0575 and 575-295-0000. A recorded announcement
will indicate that the test call has been successfully completed.

General Information

The information in this planning letter reflects information about NPA relief activities that has
been derived from commission orders and from industry implementation decisions. The
implementation of the plan described in this letter is the responsibility of individual service

providers, and NANPA does not guarantee that the activities and plans will occur exactly as
described herein.

Contact Information

General questions regarding the relief of the NPA 505 should be directed to Joe Cocke , Senior
NPA Relief Planner - NANPA, on 805-520-1945. Questions of a technical nature should be
directed to the NPA coordinator of the appropriate service provider.



